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This week the Department of Defense and the Office of the Director of National Intelligence 

delivered to Congress the All-domain Anomaly Resolution Office’s Annual Report on 

Unidentified Anomalous Phenomena as required by the National Defense Authorization Act for 

Fiscal Year 2022, as amended by the NDAA for Fiscal Year 2023.   

Analyzing and understanding the potential threats posed by UAP is an ongoing collaborative 

effort involving many departments and agencies, and the department thanks the Office of the 

Director of National Intelligence and other contributing departments and agencies for their 

collaborative efforts to produce this report. 

The safety of our service personnel, our bases and installations, and the protection of U.S. 

operations security on land, in the skies, seas, and space are paramount. We take reports of 

incursions into our designated space, land, sea, or airspaces seriously and examine each one. 

The All-Domain Anomaly Resolution Office is leading DOD's efforts, in coordination with 

ODNI and other government agencies, to document, analyze, and when possible, resolve UAP 

reports using a rigorous scientific framework and a data-driven approach. This year's UAP report 

covers UAP reports from May 1, 2023, to June 1, 2024, as well as any UAP report from previous 

time periods that were not included in an earlier report.  AARO received 757 UAP reports during 

this period; 485 of these reports featured UAP incidents that occurred during the reporting 

period. The remaining 272 reports featured UAP incidents that occurred between 2021 and 2022 

but were not reported to AARO until this reporting period and consequently were not included in 

previous annual UAP reports.  This brought the total cases that AARO has been reviewing to 

over 1,600 as of June 1, 2024. 

You can find the unclassified version of the annual UAP report here. 

 

You can also find the report on odni.gov, and on AARO's website, aaro.mil. 
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